
To whom it may concern, 

 The DMCA has granted excessive property rights to copyright holders at the expense of 

purchasers and in particular, library purchasers, especially for digital works.  To balance this 

excess, please strengthen the rights of purchasers, including libraries, through your 

interpretations and rulings on the right of first sale.   

In addition, copyright should be abrogated when a publisher fails to make digital copies available 

for purchase at a reasonable price, and especially when they only lease and do not sell digital 

copies at all.   

All properly purchased digital copies must be re-sellable, for there to be a truly free market in 

digital objects.    
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